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Basic Information

	 Contact Name and Details
	Mr Luke Curran Chair, World Methodist Committee

luke.curran@stmichaels.ac.uk 

029 2056 3379

	Status of Paper
	Annual report as required by SO 335

	Action Required
	To note the Methodist Church’s ongoing work in relation to the agenda and iniative of the World Methodist Council (WMC)

	Draft Resolution
	86/1.
The Council receives the report of the World Methodist 
Committee.


Summary of Content

	Subject and Aims
	This report summarises the ongoing work of the Methodist Church in Britain in relation to the agenda and initiative of the World Methodist Council.

	Main Points


	a) The next full meeting of the World Methodist Council will be in Britain in September 2013.
b) Work is ongoing on issues of HIV/AIDS, world hunger, tax justice.

c) The World Methodist Committee is raising with the WMC the issue of mission in countries where more than one partner church operates as directed by NoM 206 of the 2012 Conference.

d) A Methodist liaison office is being established in Jerusalem through a partnership between the World Methodist Council, the United Methodist Church and the Methodist Church in Britain.

e) Work continues to review and develop the Ministerial Exchange Programme.

f) The Faith and Order Committee is preparing a response to the joint WMC/Roman Catholic text Encountering Christ the Saviour: Church and Sacraments.
g) Promotional material is being prepared to support the Achieving the Vision.

h) Thanks for the contribution Ms Chris Elliott has made to the life of the committee and the WMC during her time as Secretary for External Relationships.

	Background Context and Relevant Documents 
	None

	Consultations
	Connexional Team
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1. Introduction

1.1. 
The World Methodist Council (WMC) is a global family of 83 member churches and roughly 78 million members. “It engages, empowers and serves the member Churches by encouraging Methodist unity in witness, facilitating mission in the world, and fostering ecumenical and inter-religious activities.”
  A full account of the history and current work and initiatives of the Council may be found on its website (www.worldmethodistcouncil.org).


1.2. 
The World Methodist Committee is charged under SO335 with “keeping in review the Methodist Church’s relationship with other member bodies of the World Methodist Council (WMC) and advising the Methodist Council upon matters of concern”
 through an annual report.  


2. World Methodist Council Meetings


2.1. 
There was no meeting of the WMC in the last connexional year. 


2.2. 
We are delighted that the next meeting will take place from Monday 9th to Friday 13th September 2013 in Britain.  This is partly because of the celebrations for the 200th Anniversary of the Wesleyan Missionary Society, which is a significant event for some of the other WMC member churches as well as the Methodist Church in Britain.  After exploring various options, and while a final decision has yet to be made by the WMC General Secretary, it is likely that the meeting will take place at Wesley’s Chapel. 

3. Social and International Affairs

3.1. 
HIV and AIDS
In response to a resolution at the last Council Meeting, work has been done to promote education and understanding about issues around HIV and AIDS.  This has included material for World AIDS Day being placed on the connexional website and an awareness raising exercise at the Methodist Conference in Plymouth.  Discussions are underway with the Connexional Team and other Methodist agencies to see what else can be appropriately done in this area.

3.2. 
Stop Hunger Now
The issue of world hunger remains a focus for the WMC and a small group are currently exploring the best way of promoting the Council’s work in this area at some point during the current quinquennium.  

3.3. 
Tax Justice
The World Methodist Committee has noted the contents of Memorial M32 accepted by the 2012 Conference on Tax Justice and given the global nature of this issue will raise it with other member churches through the WMC Social and International Affairs Committee.

4. NoM 206 (2012) – World Church Relationships


4.1. The second paragraph of Notice of Motion 206 accepted by the 2012 Conference says “The Conference directs the World Methodist Committee, in consultation with our Partner Churches, to deepen and broaden the conversation within the World Methodist Council on protocols for mission within countries where more than one Member Church operates - sometimes with an unhelpful ethos of competition.” 


4.2. This matter has been raised with the WMC General Secretary with the intention that time may be found in the 2013 WMC meeting to continue this conversation and through co-operation with the World Church Relationships Team is exploring other ways to engage in this issue with our Partner Churches.


5. Jerusalem Office


5.1. 
The increasing international awareness and involvement of the worldwide Methodist community in issues related to Palestine and Israel has created the need to open a shared Methodist Liaison office in the region to coordinate advocacy and educational initiatives and to provide travel and volunteer opportunities for and/or by the global Methodist community.  


5.2. 
The Office will be staffed and financed initially for three years by the General Board of Global Ministries of the United Methodist Church, the British Methodist Church (through a Fund for World Mission grant of US$ 10,000pa (c. £6,400)) and working in partnership with both the World Methodist Council and the World Council of Churches through the Jerusalem Inter-church Centre.  It will be located in the Tantur Institute for Ecumenical Studies.


5.3. The Centre will be officially opened on 11 October 2012.


6. Ministerial Exchange Programme (MEP)


6.1.  The MEP currently has two UK Ministers on exchange for the 2012 season and it is expected that there will be three or four during 2013. All these exchanges are with the UMC in the USA.

6.2.  The World Methodist Committee has agreed a proposal outlining ways to explore broadening the programme beyond the shores of the UK and the USA.  This was shared with the General Secretary of the World Methodist Council, Ivan Abrahams, and he has requested that fuller proposals are brought to WMC in September 2013.

6.3.  The British MEP Coordinator, Dave Friswell, has been appointed as Team Leader for the World Church Relationships Team therefore it may be necessary to appoint a new Coordinator in the future.   However it is felt that while the MEP programme is being reshaped it is advantageous for the policy responsibility for this to lie with the person who is also responsible for the British Methodist Church’s wider “people” engagement with the World Church, although the committee is likely to nominate someone to work with Dave on the detail of individual exchanges.


7. Ecumenics and Dialogue


7.1. 
The WMC engages in a number of significant dialogues with other world-wide churches and communions.  The historically most active of these is with the Roman Catholic Church and we are delighted that the Revd Dr R F Leão Neto, the superintendent of the Harlesden Circuit has joined the Revd Dr David Chapman as a member of this dialogue.  The Faith and Order Committee is currently preparing a response to the latest report from this dialogue Encountering Christ the Saviour: Church and Sacraments
.

7.2. 
A new initiative in the last quinquennium was the establishment of a dialogue with the Salvation Army and this led to the production of an important paper outlining our commonality and remaining differences.  However the World Methodist Committee was saddened to hear that the Salvation Army does not wish to continue with this dialogue at an international level.

8. Achieving the Vision

8.1. 
The World Methodist Committee is delighted that a number of churches, Circuits and Synods have taken up the 50p per member Challenge following its presentation to the Council and the Conference.  Work is currently being done on promotional materials for use across the Connexion which will be disseminated via the website and through presentations to Synods in 2013.  


9. Ms Chris Elliott


9.1.  
During her time as Secretary for External Relationships, Chris has made a significant contribution both to the life of the World Methodist Committee and the World Methodist Council itself.  Her energy and enthusiasm for mission combined with decisive and perspective insight has helped both bodies to progress important areas of work, particularly over the last 12 months in the setting up of the Jerusalem Office.   Her contribution in that role will be greatly missed but we are delighted that she will remain as one of the Methodist Church in Britain representatives to the WMC.
***RESOLUTION
86/1.
The Council receives the report of the World Methodist Committee.

� WMC Constitution


� SO335


� worldmethodistcouncil.org/wp-content/uploads/2012/02/Roman-Catholic-Dialogue-Report.pdf





